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 Vice -President:   Rick Anderson  610-681-3878 Randerson@serviceteam.com 
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Dear Members and Friends, 
 Let Freedom Ring! 

 If you were watching the “royal” wedding on May 19th, you will have heard a familiar 

patriotic tune. What you did not hear were our uniquely American words to that tune. This is 

what you heard during the wedding: 

ñGod save our gracious Queen, long live our noble Queen, God save the Queen. Send her 

victorious, Happy and glorious, Long to reign over us. God save the Queen!ò 

  

  As early as 1745, singers performed this in London theaters.  After 1800, it became the 

British National Anthem. The words varied as the gender of their monarchs changed, but their 

song was always about a human being reigning over all the people. Currently, the British people 

have largely reduced their monarchy to moral ideology, but they still support it. The people still 

sing about the Queen ruling over them. Fascinating, but it’s not God’s plan. 

  

 A very pointed difference, and I would say intentionally so, is our version, which 

prominently hails God as the “Author” of freedom for all human lives, and that no human can be 

our king, but that God should occupy that place in all human lives. We call this song, “America.” 

 

ñMy country, ótis of thee, sweet land of liberty, of thee I singé Land where my fathers died, 

land of the pilgrimôs pride from every mountainside, Let freedom ring! Our Fatherôs God to 

Thee, Author of Liberty, of Thee we sing. Long may our land be bright, with Freedomôs Holy 

light, Protect us by thy might, Great God our King!ò 

  

 From ancient days, God’s will for humanity is freedom. From Adam and Eve, to Abraham, 

to Moses and the Israelites, to the God-recommended court system of the book of Judges, to 

freedom in Christ, it is obvious to me that God wants humanity to enjoy freedom under God’s 

law. Why? So that each human being may make their own choice between good and evil, God 

and Satan. Unfortunately, not everyone gets this memo and so many parodies have emerged using 

this tune, because the ideals we have do not match our actions nor resolve. 

  

 I pray we repent and uphold freedom under God as King and the People’s Government, 

lest those who died for freedom in this country may not have died in vain. 

 

See you in church! 

Pastor Kathryn 
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MESSAGE FROM THE CONSISTORY PRESIDENT 

JUNE 2018 

 

Hello Members and Friends of JUCC! 

  

 The last two months’ newsletters, I have written about and listed the ministry ideas that 

were developed by Pastor Kathryn and our Visioning Committee. 

  

 It has been wonderful to see many of these ideas put into action. I have encouraged all of 

us to study and pray about finding a ministry that each of us can be involved in supporting. 

  

 One ministry we can all be a part of, and we can do by ourselves, is to very simply invite 

a friend, neighbor, or family member to attend church with us. I am sure most of us have attempted 

to do this at some point in our church lives. Sometimes, we have had success and probably more 

times have failed. What matters most is that you made the effort to reach out. This certainly 

pleases God. When was the last time you asked someone to attend church with you? I know I 

have not done this in some time.  

  

 So ~ my challenge to everyone over the coming summer months is to invite a family 

member, neighbor, friend, maybe a college student home on summer break, a past member of our 

church, or even a current member who has not been attending for some time. Extend the invitation 

to join us on Sunday mornings. 

  

 Don’t be discouraged if the invitation is turned down, but surely celebrate if you succeed! 

Bringing someone to our Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ, is one of the greatest ministries you can 

do. All you need to do is keep asking. This could be your ministry, your mission. 

 

 The Lord has not called us to be idle but has called us into action. 

 

 

Peace Be With You! 

Ed Brader ~ Consistory President 
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CHRISTIAN EDUCATION NEWS  

 Miss Judy and Miss Rachael have done an extraordinary job working with our littlest ones, 

in the Nursery.  We also appreciate that Missy Waibel and James Sarandis have jumped in to help 

when they are able. The Nursery staff have been so dedicated but lives change and get busier.  

Unfortunately, it is getting harder to provide the continuity of care essential to the ages of children 

in the Nursery.  

 After discussion with Pastor Kathryn and the Consistory it was decided that we should put 

out a call for a Nursery Host. This person would attend Nursery every week at the 9:00 service. 

Our hope is that they will arrive at the Nursery for 8:45 and stay until all the little ones are picked 

up by the parents at the end of the service. When Miss Judy and Miss Rachael are available, either 

of them will be the teachers and if they aren’t in the Nursery, the Nursery Host would take a 

leadership role. The Nursery Host should have clearances (which we can help them obtain) and 

early childhood education/daycare experience. If anyone is interested in this vital role, please 

contact Marcia Heinick at mheinick@ptd.net or contact the church office at 610-681-4412. 

 In other news VBS is going to take place July 23-26 from 6-8 pm., and we are so excited 

to use Marine Life as a way to show the Depths of God’s Love. Please complete the registration 

form, enclosed within this newsletter, and submit it to the church. Pre-registration is not necessary 

but appreciated. 

God Bless and have a safe and fun June ~ Marcia Heinick 

 

*****************************************************************************    
 

 

 

 
  

Children (ages 5-12) ñChildrenôs Churchò program begins during the 9 am service; children are 

released for Bible School around 9:15 AM.  Parents are encouraged to stay for church service.  

Registration required.  

 

Youth Group (ages 13-17): Meets the last Sunday of each month @ 6pm. Please contact Jessie 

Walters, our Youth Group Director at juccyouthgroup@gmail.com or call 484-358-6720 for more 

info. 

 

Adult Sunday School: Adult Sunday School will resume in September.     

SUNDAY CHRISTIAN  EDUCATION PROGRAMS          

**Registration required for all programs**  

  

Nursery (infant to pre-K):   Meets with Judy Hessinger at 9:00 AM in the Sunday School room.  

For the nursery, parents are required to stay on premises and may be asked to stay with their 

children depending on planned activities.  

 

SUMMER SERVICE SCHEDULE  

From June 3rd to Sept 2nd we will have ONE 9:00 AM Sunday blended (contemporary/traditional) 

worship service which WILL INCLUDE nursery and children's church EVERY week - so KIDS, KEEP 

COMING! Grove services are scheduled for June 17th, July 15th and August 5th. We will still have 

seated communion on the first Sunday of each month, and communion by intinction (dipping in cup) 

on most other Sundays.  

mailto:mheinick@ptd.net
mailto:juccyouthgroup@gmail.com
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^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^ 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Note from Andrea Lazicki 

 

 On my journey toward Licensed Ministry in the Penn Northeast Conference I need to keep 

my Jerusalem family up to date on the status of my process. I appreciate and I’m grateful for the 

support from so many of you! 

 On April 25th I completed my third unit of CPE (clinical pastoral education) with Phoebe 

Ministries. This extended unit began in the fall of 2017 and concluded in the spring of 2018. CPE 

is designed to offer students opportunities to practice ministry in a variety of settings. As a 

chaplain intern at Phoebe and also a volunteer chaplain I led traditional worship monthly, Spirit 

Alive worship weekly – a worship experience created by Phoebe for folks with moderate to late 

stages of dementia, and a funeral service. I assisted with bereavement and support, new admission 

visits, referral visits, and follow – up visits.  Classroom time included verbatim seminars, didactic 

seminars, book study, theological reflection seminars, life journey presentations, life review of a 

resident, a project presentation, and IPR – interpersonal relationship group time. Chaplaincy is a 

specialized ministry that I am blessed to be a part of with Phoebe Ministries. 

 My licensing process is near its close with one more class to take and a few papers to write 

yet. I continue as a Chaplain Volunteer at Phoebe with specific tasks for completing the licensing 

and chaplaincy education journey.  

 The learning and growing personally and professionally continues and I am incredibly 

thankful for every step and every person along the way!  

^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^ 

Vacation Bible School will be held July 23rd, 24th, 25th, and 26th 

and a closing program will be on Sunday, July 29th at the 

morning service. After the service, children and families are 

invited to a family carnival to celebrate a fun week of sports, 

arts, learning and exploration into the depths of God’s love.  

The theme this year is  

ñThe Depths of Godôs Loveò 

Pre-registration forms will soon be available at the back  

of the sanctuary as well as online.  

We hope to see lots of children ages 2 to 12.  

Any questions, please contact Marcia Heinick at 

mheinick@ptd.net. 
 
 If you are interested in helping out with this year’s VBS Program,  

please contact Marcia Heinick @ mheinick@ptd.net. 

All helpers will need valid background checks. Thank you for your support  

of this very special & vital children’s ministry! God Bless! 

mailto:mheinick@ptd.net
mailto:mheinick@ptd.net
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Shorter term prayer concerns: 

Judy Hessinger    Anna Bowman   Grace Arnold  

Susan Ziegenfus    Lillian Binder   Jean Edgcomb 

Jessie Walters    Sally Anthony 

Longer term prayer concerns: 

Jim Buck     Orpha Shaffer   Kayla Johnson  

Bonnie O’Brien    Bob Buck    Gerald Hawk 

Dalton Fredericks    Jim Hessinger   Terry Cope 

Barry Smale     Dolores George   Jillian Hessinger 

 

 

 

ñépray for one another, so that you may be healed.ò  (James 5:13) 

ñRejoice always, pray without ceasingéò (1 Thessalonians 5:16-17) 

As disciples of Jesus, we seek to pray daily. 

Below is a list of those who need our prayers. 

JUCC WEDDINGS 

Congratulations to Kayla LaSala and Robert Kinsley on their marriage which took place on May 26th. 

Congratulations to Jennifer Frable and Mark Hansler who were united in marriage on May 27th. 

Best wishes and prayers for God’s blessings  

from your JUCC family! 

THANKS FOR THE MUSIC!! 
As the Senior Choir hangs up their robes for another season, please join me in saying thank you 

for another year of inspiring and uplifting music.  This wonderful group adds so much to our 

Sunday worship.  We are a music-filled church, thanks to many people!  To God's House Band, to 

those who fill in at the keyboard (Katie Raish, Susan Kuder, Pastor Kathryn), the Hawk family who 

brings us special music, our Men of Jerusalem, all who take part in our special musical offerings at 

Christmas and during the summer, and Consistory, leadership, and you - members and friends - 

who support what we do to glorify God and bring love in the form of music at JUCC.  With 

gratitude, Shelba 

 

THANK YOU to everyone who served as a “greeter” during the past year. 

Whether you served once or numerous times, your helpfulness in welcoming 

people to our church is appreciated. We will not have greeters for the church 

service this summer. Please greet each other and any visitors who join us and 

make them feel welcome in our church. 
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ñYOUTH REASON TOGETHERò 
The youth are planning for a possible trip to the 

UCC Regional Youth Conference in July. 

 We are always looking for and welcome any 

volunteer/service opportunities – so please feel free 

to contact me if you have any ideas!  Looking 

forward to seeing more of our youth (and friends) at 

JUCC this year!  

Thank you for supporting the youth of JUCC! 

Jessie Walters, Youth Director 

 

55 & ALIVE FOR LADIES!  
We will be meeting the 1st & 3rd Tuesday of each month. 

June meetings will be June 5th and June 19th @ 11:30 am.  

Bring a bag lunch. We’ll provide coffee, tea, water or soda. 

~The ladies collected 48 boxes of cereal for Eldred Food Pantry! 

GREAT WORK LADIES!!  
 

ñ3 GREAT LOVESò ï A JUST WORLD FOR ALL  

Gary Barraco, Penn Northeast Conference Ambassador for the "3 Great 

Loves" program will speak to our congregation on June 10th, 2018 at our 

9:00 am service. The 3 Great Loves program is an opportunity to express 

how our Love of Neighbor, Love of Children, and Love of Creation work 

together to address the inequities in our current world. The hope is that this 

initiative will tell the story of how we are impacting and transforming the 

world as covenental partners united in common purpose, vision, and 

mission. Please plan to be here for this inspiring message! 

 

CONGRATULATIONS! 
On May 20, 2018, Colin Cope and Kacey Dananay Cope graduated from 

Case Western Reserve University in Cleveland, Ohio.  Both received a 

Doctor of Philosophy in Biology.  Colin studied the effects of invasive 

species on forest communities.  Kacey studied the effects of 

environmental pollutants on amphibians.  Kacey will be an Assistant 

Professor of Biology at West Virginia Wesleyan College in Buckhannon, 

West Virginia, starting this fall semester.  Colin will be looking for a job 

and working around the house they just purchased.  Congratulations and 

Best Wishes to Doctor Colin Cope and Doctor Kacey Dananay! 
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2018 CALENDAR 
The following are JUCC’s dates for hosting families 

along with Jerusalem Lutheran: 

August 12th through August 18th  
November 11th through November 17th    

^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^ 

 

 
 

 

 

                    
 
                                         

                                                                    
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                  

JUNE FLOWERS & BULLETIN SPONSORS 
June 3 –   Doris Behler in honor of Elise & Kevin Binder’s wedding anniversary 

June 10 – Rick, Lisa & Brittany Williams in honor of Stephanie Williams’ 17th birthday  

                on June 14th  

June 17 – Strausberger Family in memory of PFC David R. Bartholomew who died in  

                Vietnam on June 19th, 1978 

June 24 - Donna & Barry Mackes in honor of their son Greg’s birthday 

 
 

CHURCH IN THE GROVE  
On Fatherôs Day, Sunday, June 17th, we will have our first 

“church in the grove” service for this summer at 9 AM.  

Following the church service, a covered dish luncheon will be 

held to celebrate Father’s Day and the beginning of summer in 

our beautiful grove.  Please bring a main dish or dessert to 

share. Mark the date on your calendar and plan to stay awhile 

and have lunch in the grove after church with your family and 

friends. Food Sign-up sheets are at the back of the church. 
 

JUNE SCRIPTURE READERS 

June 3 – Jessie Walters 

June 10 – Lana Kuehner 

June 17 – Wendy Hoppel 

June 24 – Kim Williams 

OPEN DATES FOR FLOWERS & BULLETINS  

The following dates are still open for sponsoring the  

Sunday Bulletins and flowers for the altar: 

July 22nd ~ July 29th 

Please contact Deb Cope at 610-681-5033  

to sponsor one of these dates! 



 

  The Traveler    9 

 

 
 

   

                                                     

 
 

         

 

 
 

 

                             
 

^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^ 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

4th  FRIDAY FELLOWSHIP 
If you are looking for a fun time with friends, consider the 

4th Friday Fellowship from 6pm to 9pm beginning June 

22nd. This time is set each month for members and friends 

to get to know each other better. We’ll do fun things 

together and eat snacks!  

Everyone is welcome! 

 

MONTHLY GRIEF & LOSS SUPPORT GROUP 
Monthly Grief and Loss Support Group at JUCC to begin June 

13th – 2nd Wednesday of each month at 1:00 pm. Directed by 

professional counselor, Sue Featro, M.E.D., E.D.D., M.S. 

Counseling, this group is for people experiencing grief due to 

trauma, loss or death. It is an effort to assist people in the 

surrounding community to heal and find peace. 

 
 

FUTURE OUTDOOR SERVICES 

will be held on Sunday July 15th  

& Sunday August 5th 

PICNIC RAFFLE TIME!  

It’s hard to believe that summer is right around the corner - that means 

it’s JUCC picnic time! We have always had a great response in the 

very generous donations from all of our members. Won’t you please 

consider donating again this year? Last year we had over 30 wonderful 

items listed on the raffle ticket. Handmade items, craft items, gift 

cards, cash and summer related items are just some suggestions. If you 

would like to donate an item but are not sure what to donate, please 

speak with me in church or give me a call at 610-377-5946. Please 

leave a message. I would like to have all items by June 16th.  Thank 

you! Wendy Hoppel 
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Jerusalem United Church of Christ 
Bus Trip to 

òSights & Soundsó Theater 
 

  
 

 

Friday, July 6th 
 

The trip includes a ticket to the show and bus transportation. The group will 

enjoy a 3-hour stop at the (Friday exclusive) Green Dragon Flea/Farm 

Market and Auction along the way. Food purchase and shopping are your 

choice at the farm market! The bus will leave Palmerton at 12:00 NOON, 

will stop at the Green Dragon and then on to the show which starts at 7 pm. 

We arrive back home around 11:30 pm. Cost is $90 per adult and $50 per 

child 12 years and under. Full payment to Pastor Kathryn by cash or check 

is due by June 5th. Please make checks payable to George’s Transportation. 

Come along! Seats that are first paid are first reserved. We have good seats 

for the show and will have fun together as family and friends!  
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^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^ 

 

 

                   
 

JUCC is getting together with the Miller-Keystone Blood Center to host a BLOOD DRIVE 

ON Sunday, July 15th 2018 from 8am until 12 pm. The need in our community is great! 

MKBC is the exclusive provider of blood products and services to 22 hospitals in the Poconos, 

Greater Poconos, Lehigh Valley and surrounding area, and has been in operation for over 30 

years. This is an awesome opportunity for us to give back to our community and help to save 

lives!  

Our goal is to collect 30 units!! 

Can we count on you to help our community hospitals? 

Please call the church office at 610-681-4412 for registration and other details 

In an effort to avoid a long waiting time for donating blood, we 

encourage everyone to call and reserve your time slot!  Remember that 

this Sunday is also a grove service! The donation bus will be here from 

8am until 12 p.m. Please call the church office between 9am and 1 pm 

Tuesdays through Fridays to get the appointment that best works for 

you! The donation process takes about 30 minutes. While walk-ins are 

certainly welcome, making an appointment makes the whole process 

run more smoothly! 

Letôs make this a successful community outreach! 

SPRING FILLING REPORT  

Income: $1642.00 -  Expenses: $361.55 

Profit: $1280.45 - Tithe: $1152.41 

18 - 2 lb. tins remain for sale 

 

RESERVE YOUR DATE NOW 
FOR THE GROVE 

We are now accepting reservations for use of 
the grove beginning in May 

 
$/.ȭ4 -)33 /54Ȧ "//+ YOUR EVENT NOW! 

Call the church office @ 610-681-4412 

to make reservations 
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Jerusalem United Church of Christ 
Trachsville 

2-Day 

Flea Market! 
June 8th from 9am to 3 pm 

 & June 9th from 8am to 2 pm 

Rain or Shine! 

   In the Church Grove  

                           

 

 

 

 

Something for Everyone! 
Great Prices! 

Everything Must Go! 
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^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^ 
 

 

 

The best vitamin for a Christian is B1 
 

 

 

We thank our friend, Dick 

Snyder, for doing the 

attractive, new sign for our can 

shed in the grove.  We 

appreciate his donation of 

materials, time and 

talent.  Please comply by the 

rule of the sign when bringing 

cans to the shed. 

 

Just a reminder - Our beverage can shed is looking for your 

empty aluminum beverage cans.   

There are two deposit slots:  one for crushed cans  

and one for uncrushed cans.  

Our clothing bin is out in the grove near the beverage can container. 

Recycle Local us a community-based organization benefiting those in 

need while keeping many items out of the nation’s landfills. Accepted 

items include all clean & dry clothing, shoes, sneakers, belts, purses, 

blankets, sheets, towels, drapes, pillow cases and stuffed animals. 
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JERUSALEM UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST 
 

 

             
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
(Includes potatoes, pickled cabbage, beverages and dessert) 

In Our Grove ~ July 14th from 4pm to 7pm 
‘RAIN OR SHINE’ ~ 1ST COME – 1ST SERVED! 

 

 
 

Featuring Music Byé 

ñGODôS HOUSE BANDò 
~ 

BRING YOUR APPETITE & 
YOUR LAWN CHAIRS FOR SOME GOOD 

OLD-FASHIONED FUN! 
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^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^  
REGISTER RECEIPTS 

Please continue to save your register receipts from Kinsley's Shop Rite in 

Brodheadsville, Weis Markets and Redners.  Last year, receipts were down from 

prior years, so consider requesting receipts   from your neighbors and friends.  Bring 

or mail them to the church to the attention of Lana Kuehner.   
 

Receipts that will not be accepted include: 

                       --- Kinsley's receipts with the senior discounts, prescriptions, cigarettes,  

          and beer. 

               --- Weis Markets receipts with prescriptions, cigarettes and beer.  
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Jerusalem United Church of Christ 

Permissions and Registration for Sports/Arts Jamboree - Ages 2-12 

July 23-July 26, and July 29, 2018 
 
Child's Name             
 
Age     Date of Birth       Grade Entering    
 
Parents' Names              
 
Address               
 
E-mail               
 
Cell Phone:      Text? YES        NO        Home Ph.     
 
Emergency Contact         Phone     
  
Emergency Contact         Phone     
 
Allergies or other medical conditions           
 
               
 
Any medical or special needs            
 
I consent for photos or recordings of my child to be used in the church public website, social 
media, or print publications:     YES             NO     
 
Dismissal Information (Names of persons who may pick up child if other than parent): 
 
Names         Relationship:    

I give permission for my above-named child to participate in the Jerusalem United Church of Christ 

Sports and Arts Jamboree as listed above.  In the event of sickness or medical emergency and  

I cannot be contacted, I request that my child receive medical treatment as deemed necessary by the 

program staff.  I will be responsible for all expenses incurred by such treatment.  While reasonable 

care is taken to guard against injury, I understand accidents can happen; therefore, I hereby release 

Jerusalem United Church of Christ and its staff and contributors from responsibility for any injury 

or liability incurring from my child's participation in this activity. 

Signature of parent or guardian           

The program is free of charge, and there is no deadline for registration.  Please forward to: 

Jerusalem United Church of Christ, 545 Church Drive, Palmerton, PA  18071 

For more information:  juccsecy@ptd.net or (610) 681-4412 

mailto:juccsecy@ptd.net

